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SCA Public Issues Committee
DRAFT MINUTES
June 11, 2014 – 7:00 PM 
Renton City Hall 
Council Chambers, 7th Floor 
1055 S. Grady Way ‐ Renton, WA 98057
9. King Conservation District Program of Work
Deanna Dawson, SCA Executive Director, gave an update on this item. She noted that this item had been before the PIC for discussion and feedback previously. She noted that the work plan in the packet had been amended to provide additional detail on programs. The King Conservation District (KCD) Advisory Committee was enthusiastic about the program, and had recommended that the entire program of work be brought forward for consideration, and funding. Dawson turned to Mayor Jim Berger of Carnation, who chairs the SCA caucus of the KCD Advisory Committee and serves as Vice Chair of the Committee.

Sound Cities Association supports adoption and funding of the 2015 King Conservation District (KCD) Draft Program of Work, as recommended by the KCD Advisory Committee.
Mayor Berger noted that the KCD Advisory Committee did support adoption of the entire program of work, rather than the program and associated funding being adopted incrementally over the course of several years. While this would take the per parcel rates and charges level from just over $5 per parcel to nearly $10 ($5.14 to $9.45) that is a small amount of actual dollars. He referred to the detail on the programs (Attachment B), and noted that this would be money well spent.
Councilmember Bill Peloza noted that Auburn was very supportive, and referenced a pilot project involving the Auburn Farmers Market.
Council President Hank Margeson, Redmond, noted that this was nearly a 100% increase in funding. Redmond is not supportive of any program doubling its level of funding at this time. He asked that cities be provided with additional detail on the budget for each program area, including on how under the rates and charges model each program in the proposed program of work would benefit rural areas, and urban areas.
Berger referred to the level of detail contained in the materials contained in the Program of Work contained in the packet. Dawson noted that attorney Steve DiJulio was present, and that he would be working with the KCD to develop the rates and charges. She asked that DiJulio and KCD Executive Director Sarah Hemphill (also present) provide Margeson with the requested information. Chair Talmas agreed, and noted this matter, if passed, would come back at the next meeting for final action.
The motion passed 22‐1. The cities of Algona, Auburn, Black Diamond, Bothell, Burien, Carnation, Clyde Hill, Covington, Issaquah, Kenmore, Kirkland, Lake Forest Park, Maple Valley, Mercer Island, Normandy Park, North Bend, Renton, Sammamish, SeaTac, Shoreline, Tukwila and Woodinville voted yes. The city of Redmond voted no.
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